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PROFESSIONAL SERVICE REIMBURSEMENT UPDATE 

 
Effective February 28, 2025, reimbursement requirements for “Prescription Adaptation” and “Therapeutic 
Substitution” services will be updated. These services may be performed by a PEI pharmacy participating in Pharmacy 
Plus for a resident of PEI with a current PEI health card. Please note the changes to the reimbursement framework for 
these professional services on the Resources for Community Pharmacies webpage at https://src.healthpei.ca/resources-
community-pharmacies. 
  
Please note that there has been no update to the reimbursement framework for “Refusal to Fill” service. For 
reimbursement eligibility of this service, the patient must be enrolled in one of the applicable PEI Pharmacare Drug 
Programs and the medication must be a benefit of the drug program for which the patient is enrolled. The medications 
considered are limited to prescriptions for narcotics, controlled drugs, and targeted substances. Early refills/part fills 
(where patient orders refill/part fill early, lost or stolen medication) are not eligible for reimbursement of this service. 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                


